
Rim Country Classic Auto Club 

February 3, 2021 

Minutes 

Meeting Called to Order: President, Paul Renaud 

Pledge of Allegiance   

Welcome:  All Members/New Members & Guests 

Paul Jacobson - New member/present - new members not present - Randy Milca,  Dave and 

Penny Balbrock and Tim and Gayle Walgren . 

Under the Weather Report:  D.J. Wells passed away in December 2020.  She attended many 

club events and enjoyed driving her T-Bucket.  D.J. belonged to the club for seventeen years.  

She will be missed. 

Kelly Gunderson let the club know that Ken’s Parkinson's disease is acting up and will prevent 

them from attending club functions in the near future. 

Minutes: Approved as posted on the web. 

Treasurer's Report:  Tina Dychkowski -Correction to October 2020 because of bank error. 

Club Account: October, 2020 

Ending Balance was $3055.24 

+ 44.29 

Corrected       $3099.53 

Show Account: 

No Change/$3592.61  

Approved as Read  
 

            

Club Account: November, 2020 

Starting Balance     $3099.53 

Memberships           60.00 

Ending Balance     $3159.53 

Show Account:  

No Change/$3592.61 

Approved as Read 

    

December, 2020 Club Account 

Starting Balance$3159.53 

-  150.00 Sue Renaud/Deposit Christmas Party 

   -    83.68 Sue Renaud/Christmas Party Food 

   +   12.00 50/50 

   +    37.63 Gossards payment for Christmas Party 

   +  180.00 Memberships 

   Ending Balance $3155.48 

Show Account: 

No Change/$3592.61 

Approved as Read 

  



 

Anonymous Member Donation:  A letter came  to the club P.O. box with $1400.00 cash in it. 

The note read -  It’s been a tough year for everyone; the club, the members, the town and for 

the charities we donate to.  Please accept this to be distributed equally between the 14 charities 

RCCAC gave to last year.  Signed Anaon E. Mouse. Such a wonderful act of kindness! 

Car Show 2021:  We need a director for the October 9, 2021 Car Show.  Who would like to 

volunteer?  (no one)  It is time to send in an application for the event and reserve Rumsey Park 

and Green Valley Park.  I submitted a $25.00  application fee and reservation fees of $65.00 for 

Green Valley Park and $40.00 for Rumsey Park. The ball is rolling.   

From the floor:  Dottie requested the next time we do a cruise that we avoid Colcord Road. 

Activities:  Sue Renaud announced activities for February 

First Friday - Mike’s Fish and Chips at 4:30 pm 

Thursdays - Women on Wheels (WOW) at Bosa at 8:00 am 

Sunday Feb 14th - Join us at 11:00 am at Culvers for a Valentine's Day Lunch 

Wednesday Feb 24th - Cruise to Camp Verde to Cliff Castle Casino/5 places to eat.  Payson 

members we are meeting at the Home Depot parking lot departing at 10:30.  Pine and 

Strawberry members can meet up with us as we drive through your towns about 10:50 am. 

Old/New Business :  Anyone heard anything about Tiny’s and when they are opening back 

up?  Barb Underwood said she talked to them recently and they may be opening in April.  She 

will check with them and let the club know. Another option for meetings when it warms up is to 

meet earlier and outside.   

Tech Info:  I would like to add this item to the agenda.  Sharing car issues will help us learn 

from each other.  Pat Underwood - I have been working on my truck for the last 3 years, 

actually 15 years.  I am learning from Gary A. and Steve F. and I didn't realize wiring could be 

so intimidating.  Paul Renaud - While working on Sue’s car I realized the headlight plastic 

adjusters were broken. I soon learned that a matchbook cover only works till you wash your 

car.  I then went to Autozone and Napa, no luck but went to O’Reilly Auto Parts and found 

heavy duty plastic headlight adjusters.  Sun Valley Stereo is a company I would highly 

recommend, awesome help.  Steve Johnson recommended Space Age Paints on South Country 

Club in Mesa for rubber moldings, fixtures and small attachment parts. 

How bout a laugh?  Larry 
 

50/50 Raffle: None 
 

Meeting Adjourned 
 


